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ZAZPIAK BAT NEWSLETTER

IMPORTANT INFORMATION AND UPDATES FROM THE BOARD
by Dominica Zubillaga

The 51st Annual Festival took place on July 20 and 21,
2018. The festival kicked off with the Udaleku 2018
Final Performance where 99 campers showed off what
they had learned over the previous 2 weeks. The
instructors Jexux Larrea, Ane Albisu, Eneko Espino,
Ainhoa Marauri, Lisa Corcostegui, and Monique Flesher
were able to highlight each of the ateas taught including
dance, txistu, language, culture, and mus. Jessica Moulia
also taught pala over the two weeks. There were 10
additional aides that helped keep camp running
smoothly. A big ESKERRIK ASKO to Kate Camino
for all her hard work organizing and directing the entire
camp. The final performance was followed by a festival
kickoff with music by Errebal. There was a great
turnout at Wingfield Park the following day as many of
the Udaleku families stayed to enjoy the day with us.
The day consisted of performances by the Zazpiak Bat
dancers, Winnemucca Irrintzi dancers, weightlifters,
woodchoppers, bertsolaris, and Errebal. The weekend
concluded with a dance at Hard Water House with
music by FErrebal. Thank you to all those who
volunteered during festival. There is no way we can
continue to have a festival each year without the help of
all the volunteers.

FALL PICNIC: Our next event will be at Peavine
Pavilion (Rancho San Rafael) on September 16, 2018
from 11:30 AM to 4:00 PM. A barbecue lunch will be
served around 12:30 pm. Kids games, horseshoes, and
mus will be played in the afternoon. Please join us at
this fun event. For additional information (see attached)

and to RSVP for this event follow this link:
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https:/ /eoo.2l/forms/DDmyvrwwy \Ox14G163

NABO UPDATES: NABO Mus Final winners were
Tiburcio Sarratea and Frank Vargas representing the
Santa Rosa Basque Club. Tiburcio and Frank will
represent the US at the International Mus Tournament
in Macachin, Argentina in September. September 8 has
been declared Basque Diaspora Day.  This date
coincides with the first circumnavigation of the globe in
1522 by a crew lead by Juan Sebastian Elkano. This is
an inaugural event. The next deadline for the Carmelo
Urza Scholarship in November 1, 2018. For more
information follow this link:

= Y Bsemacl acit adhia feantent f carmmalooiissns
I8! VaDroad.asu.cdu/ content/ carmeio-urza-

At the Summer NABO Meeting held in Winnemucca,
NV, Philippe Acheritogaray was elected NABO
President and Kate Camino was appointed NABO
Secretary. Mayi Petracek will continue to serve as
NABO Treasurer. 2019 NABO Calendars will be
available soon! Kantari Eguna will be held in Los Banos,
CA on October 20, 2018 in conjunction with their Fall
Picnic.

2018 NABO Pilota Finals will be held on August 25 in
conjunction with the SFBCC Jaialdia. 2019 Pilota Finals
will be held in Bakersfield, CA during their annual
festival always held on Memorial Day weekend. The
txerriki contest was also held during Winnemucca
Convention. Chotizo winners were from Nampa, ID
and tripota winners were from Marin-Sonoma, CA.
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Reno Basque Club Member/Guest Fall Picnic

WHAT:

WHERE:

WHEN:

MENU:
COST:

NOTE:

Sunday, September 16,2018 11:30am-4pm

Rancho San Rafael, Peavine Picnic Pavilion
RSVP deadline is September 12th

Join the Basque club for a relaxing afternoon enjoying good food, drink
and friends. There are horseshoe pits, a volleyball court, and large grass
area next to the pavilion, and a playground in the park for children to
play at. While there are picnic tables under the pavilion for seating,
please bring your own lawn chairs or blanket if you would prefer to sitin
the grass area. Club will provide kids games, horseshoes, volleyballs and
Mus cards.

Rancho San Rafael, Peavine Picnic Pavilion
1595 N. Sierra, Reno, NV 89503

(Second Picnic Pavilion west of Wilbur D. May Museum, look for Basque picnic signs)

Sunday, September 16, 2018
11:30am-4pm with lunch being served around 12:30pm.

Lomo, beans, vegetables, salad, bread, cheese and wine.

$10 adult, $5 Children (12 and under) if RSVP received by September 12™

$15 adult, $7 Children (12 and under) with no RSVP

There will be a Bar with Cocktails, Picons, and Premium Beer/Wine for 4 tickets,
Coors/Coors Light and Boxed Wine for 3 tickets, and Soda and Water for 1 ticket.
Tickets will be $1 each.

RSVP’s due September 12,
To RSVP please call (775) 762-3577, or email: renobasqueclub@gmail.com

Please provide the following with your RSVP:
https://goo.gl/forms/DDmyywwAOxitjGl63
Name, number of adults, and number of children (12 and under)

RSVP’s will be given special tickets upon payment and will be served first. We will
cook extra food in anticipation of non RSVP arrivals but we cannot guarantee there
will be enough food so please RSVP!




Udaleku 2018 Host Families:

Gina & Mike Aguerre
Autumn and Tony Amantia
Jeanne Marie Arnague
Noel Arraiz & Nik Sarratea
Julia Auzmendt

Linda Batrenchea

Kate Camino & Manny
Villanueva ,
Annette & Carlos Campos
Jayme Durkee

Lisa & Entike Corcostegui
Odette & Scott Daniels
Felicia & Jon DeWald
Jennifer & Marylou Etcheberry
Mateo Franzoia

Yvonne & Matt Griffith
Alison Hull & Dustin Marvel
Janet & Mike Inda

Lindsey & Joe Leonis

Carol & Joe MacHarg
Jeanne & Mike Mocho

Matijo Olaciregui & Luis
Utbaneja

Jalie Porter

Ann Rosevear

Elisa & Geoff Ross
Maty Jean Snow

Mary & Glenn Stanley
Alishia & Micah Teepe
TJ & Miguel Valencia
Dawn & Daniel Vasco

Denise & Paul Woodin
Dominica Zubillaga & Jean Zubillaga

Udaleku Kitchen Volunteers:

Odette Daniels
Marylou Etcheberty
Jennifer Etcheberry
Mateo Franzoia
Yvonne Griffith
Janet Inda

Margo Wilson
Jeanie Goicoechea

2018 Udaleku Food Donations:

Amy Goicoechea & David Potter
Cathy Menghini

Karmen Setty

Luis Urbaneja

Paul & Denise Woodin

Karen Wright

2018 Festival Sponsots

JT Basque Bar and Restaurant
Louis' Basque Corner

New West Distributing
University Studies Abroad Consortium
Tori King-Dickson Realty
Joe Leonis-Dickson Realty
Family First Chiropractic
Pure Water Systems

Top Hat Party Rentals

Hard Water House

Villa Basque Deli

Ponderosa Meats

Nevada Arts Council

Autumn & Tony Amantia, Christine & John Aramini, Natalie & Tim Atwell — House of Bread, Bonanza Produce,
Scott & Odette Daniels, Brian & Sarah Elcano, Gtocery Outlet, Mike & Janet Inda, Phil Kanesberg & Denise
Hammond, Laughing Planet & Owner Tim Healion, Louis Basque Cornet, Brad Martin & Karen Wright, Martin
Golf, Mountain Masonry & The Prunty Family, Nevada Bighorns Unlimited, Anne & Brynne Petrie, Pizza Plus, Port
of Subs & John Larson, Ponderosa Meats, Pub & Sub Pizza, Joe, Ann, & Amelia Rosevear, Matt & Kristin Setty,
Sierra Meats, Paul Woodin & Denise Inda, Karmen Setty, Miguel & T] Valencia, Brian & Jennifer Vodenhal, Vance
Weems, Mark & Sophie Woodard, Terry Woodin

Treasurer's Reporting Sheet

For July 2018
ACCOUNT
Dance Cookbook Savings
Beginning Balance $6,092.38 $13,072.24 $9,957.70 $69,140.88
Credits/Deposits $23,099.11 $0.00 - $33.58
Debits/Withdrawals $8,073.33 $646.28 $0.00 $5,000.00
Ending Balance $21,118.16 $12,425.96 $9,957.70 $ 64,174.46

*This 1s NOT the final balance following Festival




BOARD OF DIRECTIORS

The Board meetings ate scheduled for the second Tuesday
of the month at 6:30 PM at Louis Basque Corner. All

members are welcome to attend meetings.

PRESIDENT: Joe Leonis (2017-2018)

VICE PRESIDENT: Javier Narvarte (2018-2019)
SECRETARY: Mary Elliot (2018-2019)
TREASURER: Jennifer Etchebertry (2018-2019)
NABO Representative: Enrike Corcostegui (2017-2018)
NABO Representative: Dominica Zubillaga (2018-2019)

BOARD MEMBERS:

Felicia Aguirre DeWald (2017-2018)
Matylou Etcheberry (2017-2018)
Mateo Franzoia (2017-2018)

Dustin Marvel (2017-2018)

Jon DeWald (2018-2019)

Alison Hull (2018-2019)

TJ Valencia (2018-2019)

Jean Zubillaga (2018-2019)

COMMITTEES:

DANCE: Jennifer Etcheberry, Angie Reeder
MEMBERSHIP: Dominica Zubillaga

EUSKARA: Christine Aramburu Alegtia

NABO Calendar/Cookbook Sales: Mary Lou Urrutia
NEWSLETTER/SOCIAL MEDIA: Dominica Zubillaga,
Mariluz Garcia

SUNSHINE COMMITTEE: Jennifer Etcheberry
WEBSITE: Alison Hull & Mateo Franzoia

ELEPHONE 775

MEMBERSHIP NOTICE

Memberships ate $20/individual; $30 /family and are
due in Januaty. For the 2017 calendar year, we will
continue to implement a “free drink” incentive for

club members. Individual members will receive one
free drink ticket and family memberships will receive
two free drink tickets. These tickets will be given to
you at the ticket table when you check-in at any club-
run event. Installation Dinner and Festival are
excluded. You must be a cutrent member to play in
the NABO Mus Tournament, practice and perform in
the dance group, run and vote for office positions,
receive the club’s newsletter, attend Euskara lessons,
and attend member meetings.

EUSKARA LESSONS

Fuskara classes will continue to be via Zoom. The
cutrent class is for those who have been attending
over the last year. If you have further
questions/concerns, please contact Christine
Aramburu Alegria at christinemaramburu@gmail.com

IECLUB@GMAIL.COM

. EMAIL: RENOBAS

Reno Zazpiak Bat Basque Club
PO Box 7771
i Reno, NV 89510

[Type the recipient name]
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